



VICTOR MANUEL GUZMAN EDUCATIONAL UNIT
ENGLISH DIAGNOSTIC EVALUATION
FIRST QUIMESTRE

NAME: _____

1st BACCALAUREATE

DATE: September _____, 2020

TIME: 40 min

The present test is focused in collecting information you know and use as a background into the second language acquisition process. Answer all the questions presented, all of them have one mark.

SECCION A STRUCTURE AND VOCABULARY

1.- Write negative sentences from the positive ones. Do not use contractions.

- | | |
|--|--|
| 0 Mike loves studying English. | Mike <u>does not love</u> studying English |
| 1 Jenny studies for three hours every evening. | Jenny _____ for three hours every evening |
| 2 My father works in a bank in the city. | My father _____ in a bank in the city |
| 3 We live in a big house in the country. | We _____ in a big house in the country |
| 4 They play football in the park at the weekend. | They _____ football in the park at the weekend |
| 5 Daniel goes to a piano class after school. | Daniel _____ to a piano class after school |
| 6 You want a new phone. | You _____ a new phone |

2.- Match the questions and answers. Write the number in front of the letter.

- | | |
|--|--|
| 1 Do you and your friends listen to music? | _____ a No, he hasn't got a computer. |
| 2 Does Marco play a lot of computer games? | _____ b No, her mum drives her there. |
| 3 Do you read a newspaper every day? | _____ c No, but I sometimes buy magazines. |
| 4 Does Emma go to school on the bus? | _____ d No, I don't – they're too expensive. |
| 5 Do you buy clothes every week? | _____ e Yes, we love Muse and The Black Eyed Peas. |

3.- Choose the most suitable word or phrase for each space. Write the letter for answer.

- 1) 'Someone B for you outside.' 'Who is it?'
A) waits B) is waiting C) waiting
- 2) 'What _____ of this book?' 'I think it's fantastic!'
A) do you think B) is you think C) you do think
- 3) _____ in ghosts?
A) Are you believe B) Are you believing C) Do you believe
- 4) Kate is busy. She _____ for a test.
A) is study B) is studying C) is studies
- 5) _____ a great time at the moment!
A) We are have B) We're have C) We're having
- 6) Tina usually _____ at 7.00.
A) get up B) is getting up C) gets up

4.- Put the verbs in brackets into the simple past

- 1 Last year I (go) went to England on holiday.
- 2 It (be) _____ fantastic.
- 3 I (visit) _____ lots of interesting places. I (be) _____ with two friends of mine .
- 4 In the mornings we (walk) _____ in the streets of London.
- 5 In the evenings we (go) _____ to pubs.
- 6 The weather (be) _____ strangely fine.
- 7 It (not / rain) _____ a lot.
- 8 But we (see) _____ some beautiful rainbows, and (eat) _____ delicious food.
- 9 Where (spend / you) _____ your last holiday?

5.- Write the past tense of these irregular verbs.

0 become	<u>became</u>
1 find	<u> </u>
2 get	<u> </u>
3 go	<u> </u>
4 know	<u> </u>
5 run	<u> </u>
6 see	<u> </u>
7 take	<u> </u>
8 tell	<u> </u>
9 think	<u> </u>
10 write	<u> </u>

SECCION B READING

6.- Read the text below and answer the questions.

Joanna's first boyfriend

I remember my first boyfriend very well! He was the older brother of my best friend Anna. His name was Marco and he was wonderful. He was tall with dark curly hair and green eyes. All the girls loved him, but he wanted to be with me!

Our first date was on 24 June, just before the start of the summer holidays. We went to a party on the beach. It was fantastic. We danced all night and had a really good time.

During the holidays we did a lot of things together – we went to the cinema, played tennis, went for long romantic walks, cooked special meals and saw some of our friends. Anna often came with us too. It was the perfect summer!

But in the autumn, Marco went to university. He left our town and moved to Rome where he met another girl. I was very unhappy for a long time, but after a while I also met another boy. But I never forgot Marco!

Answer with short ideas.

- 1 Who was Joanna's first boyfriend?
_____.
- 2 What colour were His eyes?
_____.
- 3 When was their first date?
_____.
- 4 Where did they go on their first date?
_____.
- 5 What did they do during the holidays?
_____.